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Dear Friends, 

Greetings from your brethren in the Lord. We thank the 
Lord for His provision and working through us. We are 
all doing well by His grace. It’s the rainy season here. 
Therefore we’re enjoying much cooler temperatures. 
We thank the Lord for that.  

Here, school is still in full swing. Delays have been 
accumulated over the years in our school calendar 
owing to the political instability and the constant strikes 
by school teachers. Final exam days start early next 
month and will continue through the first part of 
August. This means that summer holidays will official 
start late August. We’re praying that the Lord will help 
our Sunday school children as they prepare themselves 
for the exams. 

The work in Tove now has a church building. Doors will 
be put on it this summer.  

 

The brethren there are very excited. As we have plans 
to move Pastor Mensah Kokou (Bro. Pascal) down south 
for the pastorship of the church in Sanguera this 
summer, we’re in prayer for a suitable God-fearing man 
to fill the gap in Tove. We already have a candidate but 

we need your prayers as we seek the Lord’s mind on 
this.  

The construction in Toumone is also going well, nearing 
completion. Six people have been saved there this 
quarter. Many are now showing a more favorable 
disposition to going to church. We’re anticipating more 
salvation decisions there and a surge in the overall 
church attendance in the coming months. Please be in 
prayer as we look into finding and training a man to 
take it over from Pastor Sambiani, our northern ministry 
supervisor, who is already surcharged.  Elsewhere, 15 
souls received Christ and 11 baptized.  

                               Some of those Baptized 

The Lord is finally answering our prayer about Afagnan. 
We’re working on the final details for the acquisition of 
a plot of land for the church. Another trip is being 
organized there, Lord willing, later this month. During 
our last visit there, we made some contacts. It was 
evident to us that several people are impatiently 
awaiting the start of a good Bible-believing church. 
There are a few churches in the area but, according to 
the locals, those are fraught with problems and 
doctrinal issues that have caused many to be wary of 
churches. As is usually the case, the good reputation of 
Baptist churches are anew whetting the desire of some 
of them for worship. The fact still remains that they are 
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still unsaved and are in need our Savior. Please pray for 
us as we seek to evangelize them in the coming months. 
Please pray also for the provision for a church building 
there. We will keep you abreast. 

Another thing for which I’m so thankful to the Lord, an 
answer to prayer, was the opportunity that we had to 
show an educational video to the public high school 
students in Sanguera on the scientific evidences for 
biblical creation. School officials including the principal 
were there throughout the projection. 

 

 I had sent a formal request by letter to the high school 
principal last year.  That our request was granted was 
nothing but the Lord’s doing. This is because our 
government does not favor religious activities in public 
schools. We were not able to present the gospel but the 
impact has been made. The school officials were very 
appreciative of the program.  

We’re continuing to reap benefits from our Children’s 
Christmas Project. The church in Tove has gained a 
family through it. The man, Justin, unchurched at the 
time, was deeply touched by the program that he made 
up his mind to join the church there. With his family, he 
started coming to church the second week after the 
distribution of the Christmas presents. Not long after 
that, he gave his life to the Lord. We’re praying for the 
salvation of his wife also.  

Already, preparations are in progress for this year’s 
project with some new churches deciding to join the 
program. The Christmas presents are expected at our 
mission board’s address by September 1.  

We also held our Annual Easter Convention in April.  It 
went well, though not as up-lifting as the previous ones. 

I also remarked a decrease in the attendance. Efforts 
will be made to ensure a better conference next year.   

 

                           
.                             2018 Easter Convention 

As the summer holidays approach, please help us pray 
for the activities that are being planned such as a youth 
conference, Kid’s summer activities’ day which will be 
held in Sanguera, women’s conference, and a 
leadership/Bible training session in August.  

We thank the Lord for you and do make mention of you 
all in our daily prayers. May He continue to encourage 
you! We give Him all the praise and all the glory. 

He is at hand! 

 

 Other Things to Pray For: 

- Please continue to pray for Togo 
- Please pray for our outreach ministry in general, 

especially during this summertime 
 

The Lord is at hand, 

 
Mawuli Togbi-Wonyo 
Serving in Togo, West Africa   
 

That they might set their hope in God…because He hath appointed 
a day, in the which He will judge the world Ps. 78:7, Acts 17:31 


